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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 

PLANNING BOARD 
TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
PROJECT:    YOUNG SUBDIVISION     
PROJECT NO.:   20-02 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 8, BLOCK 1, LOT 52.2 Town of Newburgh 
     SECTION 108.004, BLOCK 5, LOT 20.21 & 20.3 Town of Marlborugh 
REVIEW DATE:   30 JANUARY 2020 
MEETING DATE:   6 JANUARY 2020 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: ENGINEERING AND SURVEYING PROPERTIES 
 

1. Two of the lots proposed have residential structures proposed or existing located within 
the Town of Marlborough.  Two of the other lots identify one new structure and a lot that 
is “not a building lot at this time”. 
 

2. The Lot#4 –“not a building lot at this time” results in a less than a 5 acre lot and must be 
designed as a residential lot at this time. 

 
3. All of the proposed driveway locations are located within the Town of Marlborough and 

should be reviewed by the Town of Marlborough Highway Superintendent. 
 

4. It appears that a lot line change is proposed on lands now or formerly Young depicted as 
Town of Marlborough Section 108.004, Block 5, Lot 20.11.  This lot line change would 
cause the existing lot which is entirely in the Town of Marlborough to become split by the 
Town line. 

 
5. The Planning Boards Attorney comments regarding the processing of the application in 

two municipalities should be received.   
 

6. It is noted that this office represents both the Town of Newburgh Planning Board and the 
Town of Marlborough Planning Board.  An application has been made to the Town of 
Marlborough Planning Board for portions of the project which are located in the Town of 
Marlborough. 
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7.  We would recommend at a minimum that those portions of the lots which are not 

buildable within either municipality be labeled as “Not being independent building lots and 
must remain connected to the parent parcel.  Where the construction is proposed at a 
minimum.” 
 

8. The building envelope on proposed Lot #3 should only be depicted where the lot has the 
minimum lot width. 

 
9. The site is identified as a potential archeologically sensitive site, most likely due to the 

presence of the Gomez House in the vicinity of the project. Applicant should coordinate 
with the NYS Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation. 

 
10. The site is identified as potential habitat for threatened or endangered species, the Bald 

Eagle.  Information should be solicited from the NYSDEC regarding that.  
 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/kbw 
 


















































